SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Cheswick Green Village — Various Roads)
(Total Prohibition of Waiting, Restriction of Waiting and Limited Waiting) Order 2024

Statement of Reasons

In 2022, as part of the development of Cheswick Green Primary School, a planning condition was
imposed to improve road safety with the provision of a zebra crossing and to regulate parking by
providing suitable parking restrictions near the school.

Parking restrictions were subsequently proposed and implemented to prohibit parking and regulate
the kerbside space at this location to aid visibility and help to facilitate the free passage of traffic.

The above changes have been in situ for just over 18 months and monitoring has shown that there is
potential for parking restrictions to be extended. This will further regulate kerbside space, aid
visibility, and help facilitate the free passage of traffic with the aim of making this area safer for all.

It is recommended that the restrictions are advertised as shown on Plan 9419.
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